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Mr. Chairman, committee members, I am Dick Dever, Senator from District 32 
here in Bismarck.  I regret that I am unable to participate in the hearing either in 
person or virtually. 

I was six years old in 1958 when my Dad backed his pickup up to our house and 
pulled it from Colorado to North Dakota.  It was 8’ wide and 36’ long.  It was 
home for my parents, my three brothers, and me.  As you might imagine, we 
spent a lot of time outside and had free run of the court, along with all the other 
kids.  Mobile homes are not so mobile anymore.  Kids still need that outside time. 

In the last two or three years, there have been several Manufactured Home parks 
across the state purchased by wealthy investors from out of state.  I am aware of 
five in Bismarck, one in Lincoln, three in Fargo, and one in Minot.  I understand 
there may be others. 

My sense is that the companies that are buying the parks are made up of wealthy 
investors who have shifted their financial holdings from the stock market to real 
estate in order to avoid the volatility for their investments.  There may also be tax 
incentives.  They are interested in the bottom line and are insensitive to the 
quality of life for their residents. 

The company that purchased the parks in Bismarck and Fargo has made it known 
that the proper rent for someone to pay for the lot on which their home sits 
should be comparable to the going rate in the community for a two bedroom 
apartment.  Add that rent to a mortgage on the home, and a resident would be 
approaching the cost of owning a single family home on their own lot. 



As legislators, we should be concerned about the affordability of housing for the 
hundreds of our citizens who might otherwise be homeless or looking for low 
income housing.  People live in manufactured homes because they are able to 
own their home. 

Mobile homes are not so mobile anymore.  When a home is set, the wheels are 
generally removed.  Sometimes, they are set on concrete footings.  Sometimes, 
they cut the tongues off.  Newer parks don’t allow homes under a certain size or 
smaller than a certain standard.  If someone is evicted, or chooses to leave a park, 
their options are very limited. 

If you were to take a drive on 9th St north of the police station in Bismarck, you 
would notice several empty lots in the mobile home park. I understand the 
obligation of the tenants to pay their rent, but I have to wonder where those 
residents are now.  Unable to move their homes, I have to wonder about the 
equity they left behind.  I have to wonder about the considerations we need to 
make regarding affordable housing. 

This situation came up suddenly in the interim.  It affects a lot of our citizens 
across the state.  I requested an interim study to consider the impact.  My request 
was denied, I think, because there is no interest in any kind of rent control.  I 
agree with that, but I think there are other factors we should be considering. 

I would appreciate your support of the bill.  I will look forward to any ongoing 
conversations to which I can contribute.  Thank you. 
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